
Central High School Alumni Association 

Minutes of Meeting on December 10, 2019 

Held at Central High School 
 

 Meeting was called to order by Treasurer Jayne O’Brien at 5:30 pm 

In attendance were: Sal Masiello, Steve Bianchi,  Paul O’Brien, Jayne O’Brien, Gene 

Richmond, Anna Marie Richmond, Lyle Perra,  G. Gail Davis, Kevin Varella, Dan 

D’Alessio, Rob Nance and Elaine Whited. 

 Secretary’s Report: 

The report was read and accepted on a motion by Gene Richmond, seconded by Lyle 

Perra. 

 Treasurer’s Report: 

Treasurer Jayne O’Brien reported the following.  The General Fund had no activity 

leaving a balance of $767.23; the Grant Fund had no activity leaving a balance of 

$4,237.29; The Scholarship Fund had a beginning balance of $10,226.88 with a 

deposit of $1,000, leaving an ending balance of $11,226.88; The Athletic HOF had 

no activity leaving a balance of $3,133.76.  The total amount in our Washington 

Trust account is $19,365.16.  The report was accepted on a motion by G. Gail Davis, 

seconded by Steve Bianchi. 

  

 Hall of Fame: 

Steve Bianchi noted that the Hall of Fame plaques will be hung on the wall left of 

the auditorium, if agreeable with us.  There will be room for the Class of 2019 as 

well as the Class of 2021.  The entire corridor might be used to hold future 

inductees after the Class of 2021.  During discussion suggestions were made that 

we might separate the team plaques from the individual plaques as is done in most 

of the local colleges.  It was also suggested that we might hang the individual 

plaques in a horizontal mode and the team plaques in a vertical mode.  There also 

was some discussion about the method of hanging the plaques, especially with 

regards to their “safety”.  Steve will arrange a further meeting and report the 

date to us via email. 

 

 Unfinished Business: 

We are still working on the possibility of replacing the 2020 Gala with an outdoor 

picnic type event.  Elaine Whited will look further into this matter.   

 

Scholarship Drive:  Per a contact with President Cockfield, final details will be set 

at the Executive meeting in January. 

 

 



 

 Open Discussion: 

Jayne O’Brien noted that there was too much confusion in her attempt to 

work on Christmas baskets with CHS.  It was decided that it is too late to 

conduct a reasonable basket drive for 2019. 

 

Elaine Whited suggested that we post a notice on both our web site and 

Facebook page suggesting that anyone wanting to help CHS students and 

their families at Christmas, contact the school to make donations. 

 

Steve Bianchi noted that nominees are needed for various officers to be 

elected at the April meeting.   

 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:25 on a motion by Sal Masiello, seconded by G. Gail 

Davis. 


